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Sunday, November 6 is All Saintsô Day! 

Join us for All Saintsõ Day worship, as we come together to cele-

brate and honor the saints who have passed on in the last year  

with a time of prayer, thanksgiving, and candle -lighting.  

We will also share in the sacrament of Holy Communion.   

Daylight saving time ends ï remember to fall back on Nov. 6 

Volunteers Needed for Several Activities 
By Sandy Olson 

¶ The worship work group is still looking for volun-
teers willing to work on a short-term committee 
to plan events to commemorate important anni-
versaries coming up for our church. These would 
be: the merging of the Methodist and EUB 
churches, the merger of Great Bend and Wahpe-
ton churches, and perhaps others. We have one 
volunteer and will have one person from the wor-
ship work group. Length of membership in our 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ŎǊƛǘŜǊƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜΤ ǿŜ 
need someone with creativity and great ideas!  
Please contact the church office or Sandy Olson if 
you are willing to serve on this important commit-
tee. 

 
¶ Following the November 20th worship service, the 

church and entrance spaces will be decorated for 
Advent and Christmas. This task goes so much 
faster with many hands to help, so please consider 
joining the worship ministry and other volunteers 
in this task. We plan to order pizza so that we 
ŘƻƴΩǘ Ŧŀƛƴǘ ŘŜŀŘ ŀǿŀȅ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǿŜ ǿƻǊƪΗ ¢ƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ 
Journey Renewal meeting will be held at 12:30 
pm, following the decorating party. Please join us 
and bring your family.  

 
¶ Also needed are musicians for the Christmas sea-

son. Vocals, instrumentals and bell ringers are all 
needed.  See page 4 for additional details.   

On October 28 & 29, a team from Evergreen 

took part in a mini -mission trip to Spirit Lake 

Ministry Center. In addition to fellowship and 

the opportunity to bring much -needed donations 

of warm bedding, coats and diapers, the team 

spent Friday evening learning about the ministry 

Mike and Libby Flowers will be coordinating at 

the Ministry Center.  Pictured above from left to 

right, back row: Wayne Millar, Dianne Millar, Jan 

Moore, Jean Freden, Alinda and George 

Bassingthwaite and Harris Bailey; front row: 

Peder Anderson, Tiana Bohn, Pastor Jen, and 

Fern Bailey.   
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Childrenôs Ministry   By Becky Dockter 

 We have a great group of kids coming to  
Sunday School this year!  Here are some items for 
your calendar: 
 
§ No Sunday School on Sunday, November 27 

(Thanksgiving Weekend)  
 
§ We will be starting to practice our Christmas pro-

gram songs soon, so we hope to see all the kids as 
many weeks as we can!  The Christmas program 
will be held on December 11th during the 10:00 
am service. 

 
§ No Sunday School on Sunday, December 25 or 

January 1 
 

Youth News  By Pastor Jen  

 The youth have had another fun, full month! 
CǊƻƳ ƎŀƳŜ ƴƛƎƘǘǎ ǊŜǾƻƭǾƛƴƎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ άaƛƴǳǘŜ ǘƻ ²ƛƴ 
Lǘέ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǎŜǘ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōŀȊŀŀǊΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ 
had a busy few weeks!  
 
 The highlight of this month seemed to come  

 
on October 30, when 6 of us dressed in our Dr. Seuss-
themed costumes and made our way to the annual 
ά½ƻƻ .ƻƻέ ǘƻ ƘŀƴŘ ƻǳǘ ŎŀƴŘȅ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳπ
nity. Laughter, fellowship, lots of high fives (especially 
ŦǊƻƳ άIƻǊǘƻƴέΗύ ǿŜǊŜ ŀōǳƴŘŀƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
opportunity to have some fun service time together. 
We are already looking forward to next year! 
  
 November will be another full month with the 
annual Day of Hope on Wednesday, November 9 (all 
are welcome to attend, no matter your age! We will 
depart early this night: join us at Evergreen at 
6:50pm, and we will ride together to the school). 
With Thanksgiving at the end of the month, we will 
also plan to have one week off, as we will not meet 
on Wednesday, November 23. 
 Our biggest need in youth ministry currently 
continues to include our desire to hire a Director of 
Christian Education, which, you may realize, our Staff-
Parish is open to hiring as one position (children & 
youth), or as two separate ones, depending on the 
needs of the applicants. If you or someone you know 
may be a good fit for one of these positions, please be 
in touch with Pastor Jen! 
 

80th Birthday Cele-

bration for George 
Bassingthwaite  
 

Join us for coffee & 
cake, Sunday, Nov. 6, 
after worship service. 

Newlywed Congratulations  
 

Go out to   

Jody-Lynn Kostuck 
and Michael Marsh, 

married by Pastor Jen at 
Evergreen UMC on  
Saturday, Oct. 8. 

Give Thanks to the Lord! 

Ecumenical Thanksgiving  

Celebration  

Sponsored by the Richland/Wilkin Ministerial  

Sunday, November 20, 4 PM @ St. Johnõs Church 

Coffee and desserts after the Service. 

Everyone is invited 

 

Sign up to purchase a 

toy for the Christmas 

Kids project! 



http://www.evergreenumc.com        Evergreen United Methodist Church                 Page 3 

Care 

Worship Services 
    9 am   Sunday School (all ages) 

and  Coffee Hour 

 10 am   Sunday Worship Service 

Deck the 
Halls!  
Come,  

decorate the 
Church for Advent & 
Christmas after the 
Sunday service on  

November 20. 

Evergreen Celebrates November  
Birthdays and Anniversaries    

4ðStewart Gripentrog 

6ðKiki Beschorner 

7ðGeorge Bassingthwaite 

8ðLana Arutyunov  

9ðJohn & Charlene Gange* 

11ðLiana Agayev 

12ðMarty & Debbie Boyer*  

14ðCody Metcalf 

14ðLaura Dokken 

14ðSteve & Donna Krogh* 

15ðKevin & Kathy Hudson*  

17ðTrevor Stevens 

17ðMeaghan Wolfgram 

18ðHunter Rittenour  

19ðRoberta Whitehead 

19ðPhilip Parnell  

21ðEdith Wawers 

22ðKelsey Richels 

23ðBev Stone 

25ðCraig Clem 

25ðEli Clem 

25ðKrisCinda Erickson  

25ðKaytlyn Johnson 

25ðPeder Anderson 

26ðBonnie Beeson 

*Denotes anniversaries 

 

 

 

 

UMW News   ñGrowing in Blessednessò  by Denise Eastin, Communications 

   Preparations for our Fall Bazaar were going at full tilt early in October, especially with the date 
of Bazaar moved up to the 15 th.  Thank God for Dedication to Purpose and an extra measure of 
Stamina and Good Humor to see us through to that eventful day!  And what a day it was.  
Beautiful Fall weather blessed us all as we arrived at church to welcome the Community in to 
enjoy the hospitality of our volunteers with good food, shopping, and DONUTS.  We actually sold 
out of donuts within 15 minutes of opening our doors to the public.  Talk about a record breaker!  
Thank you to all who participated, donated, prayed for the success of the event.  If you havenôt 
yet experienced Bazaar, I urge you to come work with us next year é youôll encounter a good 
feeling é a joy knowing you participated in working for Mission Projects around the world, as well 
as contributing to the General Fund of EUMC. 

   The next General Meeting  of UMW will be held Thursday, November 10 th , at 7pm.  This 
will be our 2017 Installation of Officers meeting.  All outgoing and incoming officers should be in 
attendance, if possible. 

      The UMW Prayer Vigil for November  is scheduled for November 25th.  Our subject is 
óInternational Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Womenô.  The United Nations reports 
that ñ603 million women live in countries where domestic violence is not yet considered a crimeò.  
And ñ Up to 7 in 10 women in the world report having experienced physical and/or sexual 
violence at some point in their lifetimeò.  Our UMW unit has been assigned  the following time for 
prayer:  4:15 to 5pm.  Please mark your calendars.  For more information see www.un.org/en/
events/endviolenceday.  

   November is ñThank Offeringò time é remember your offerings when you attend Circle 
meetings this month.  

http://www.un.org/en/events/endviolenceday
http://www.un.org/en/events/endviolenceday
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Monthly Offering Totals 

for October: 

$18,789.92  

Monthly Need: 

$19,002.00  

Noisy Bucket Offering:  $117.26 

 Boxes of Mac and Cheese Needed 

for November ñOne Thingò  

  216 Items Collected in October 
by Jan Moore 

 

ONE THING collection during November for the Back 
Pack Program is:  Boxes of Mac & Cheese 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Look for totes in the Fellowship Hall for your donation. 
  
Donations for last month include:  128 fruit cups; 4 
pudding cups; 5 pkg. of ramen noodles; 11 jars of pea-
nut butter; 48 cups applesauce; and 20 oatmeal pack-
ets. If items were donated that could not be used by 
the Backpack Program they were donated to the Food 
Pantry.  Thank you to all for your generous donations. 
 
OCTOBER 28-29, 2016 -  Our team of 11 volunteers 
were on a hands-on mission trip to the Spirit Lake Min-
istry Center to work with Mike and Libby Flowers. This 
helps fulfill the theme of the 2016 Annual Conference 
ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ά[ƛǾƛƴƎ DŜƴŜǊƻǳǎƭȅΤ ¦ƴƭŜŀǎƘƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ DƛŦǘǎέΦ  
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ƻŦŦŜǊƛƴƎΣ άмлΣллл IƻǳǊǎ aƛǊŀŎƭŜ hŦŦŜǊƛƴƎέ 
has both a hands-on and financial component. Pastor 
Jen had been contacted by 3 Rivers Crisis Center who  
donated bedding to Spirit Lake and the mission team 
transported that donation.   
 
A meeting was held on October 12, 2016, at which it 
was determined that the Christmas Eve offering in 
2016 will be donated to UMCOR and the Richland-
Wilkin Food Pantry. 

Serving Group Responsibilities  
 

All members and friends of the church are assigned 
to a serving group. Each group is responsible for 
serving at certain activities in the church. These ac-
tivities would include providing food and serving for 
funeral lunches, work at potluck dinners, work and 
call for food donations for the Bazaar, as well as a 
host of other duties.  
 

Each of these groups will alternate throughout the 
year. Two co-chairpersons will head each group and 
will contact members and friends when there is a 
need. If any members and friends are unable to 
work or prepare food, a monetary contribution 
would be helpful.  
 

The serving group lists will be revised before Janu-
ary 1. If you would like something changed before 
that new list is completed, or if you have any ques-
tions please call Alinda Bassingthwaite 642-6575 or 
Jean Freden 640-1641. 

Special Music Volunteers Needed for 
Christmas Eve Service   By Bonnie Beeson 

If you or a family member would like to share some 
vocal or instrumental music for Christmas Eve 
please leave your name and the title of your song 
with Julie in the office. (642-6202)  The Music Minis-
try Team needs to line up accompanists for each 
solo, duet etc. as well as music for congregational 
singing.   

Also needed are Bell Ringers to 
be part of the bell choir for 
Christmas Eve.  We will need 12 
ringers. As of now we plan to 
play 2 songs, one of which is Si-
lent Night for candle lighting and 
the other will be special mu-
sic.  Please leave your name with 
Julie in the office (642-6202) by 
November 26th. 

Evergreen Staff 
Pastor:                                Reverend Jen Tyler 
                                             evergreenpastor@702com.net 
Administrative Asst:         Julie McGovern 
                                             evergreenoffice@702com.net 
Newsletter:                        Dr. Philip Parnell 
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 Sunday Monday Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
  
  
  

 1 2 
12:30 pm, News-
letter folding 
6 pm Praise Team 
7 pm, Choir 
7 pm, Youth 
Group 

3 
9 am, Sewing 
Day 
9 am, UMW 
Executive Com. 

4 5 
REMEMBER 
TOéé...  

6  ALL SAINTSõ 
9 am, Sunday 
School & Coffee 
10 am, Worship 
11 am, Cake & 
Coffee in honor 
of George 
Bassingthwaiteôs 
80th Bday 
  

7 
 

8 
7 pm, Joy Circle 

9 
6 pm Praise Team 
6:50 pm, Youth 
Group to attend 
Day of Hope 
7 pm, Choir 

10 
9 am, Sewing 
6 pm, Staff-
Parish Meeting 
7 pm, UMW 

11 12 
 

13 
9 am, Sunday 
School & Coffee 
10 am, Worship 

14 
 

15 
9:30 am, Hope 
Circle 
1:30 pm, Sun-
shine Circle 
6 pm, Adm. 
Council 

16 
6 pm Praise Team 
7 pm, Choir 
7 pm, Youth 
Group 

17 
9 am, Sewing 

18 19 
 

20 
9 am, Sunday 
School & Coffee 
10 am, Worship 
11 am, Decorate 
for Christmas 
12:30 pm, Con-
gregational Jour-
ney Renewal 
Mtg. 
4 pm, Thanksgiv-
ing Service @ St. 
Johnôs 

21 22 23 
NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLE  
DEADLINE 
 
6 pm Praise Team 
7 pm, Choir 
No Youth Group 

24 
 

25 
 

26 

27 
9 am, Coffee (No 
Sunday School) 
10 am, Worship 

28 29 30 
12:30 pm, News-
letter folding 
6 pm Praise Team 
7 pm, Choir 
7 pm, Youth 
Group 

 Dec. 1 
9 am, Sewing 

Dec. 2 Dec. 3 

Dec. 4 
9 am, Sunday 
School & Coffee 
10 am, Worship 

Dec. 5 Dec. 6 Dec. 7 
6 pm Praise Team 
7 pm, Choir 
7 pm, Youth 
Group 

Dec. 8 
9 am, Sewing 
6 pm, Worship 
Committee 

Dec. 9 Dec. 10 

http://www.evergreenumc.com    Evergreen United Methodist Church             Page 5 

CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED 
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Craft Night! 

Alicia Blaufuss is offering 

a craft night on Dec. 6 at 

6:30 pm, to teach us how 

to make holiday wreaths 

out of ribbon. Sign-up on 

bulletin board by Nov. 20 

if planning to attend (so we have enough supplies  

ordered).   Cost of materials will be between $30-35. 

Many, many thanks to those who helped in any 
way with the fall bazaar! We had a gorgeous day 
and a very successful event with a great turnout 
from the community and great support from the 
church bodyτincluding the Youth Group.    
Expenses have not yet been paid and miscellane-
ous income continues to trickle in, so there is not 
yet a final amount to report. However, the initial 
bank deposit was 5,495.01. Of that amount, 
$1,160.00 is attributed to donut sales, $420.00 for 
take & bake orders for the Chicken Huntington, 
around. $300.00 for donations in Grandma's Attic 
and roughly $42.00 for the sale of greeting  
cards. Due to technical difficulties, we do not have 
a breakdown as to income received for the lunch-
eon, crafts, and bake sale.   

Our Sympathies:  

Our sympathies to Janice Walter on the Oct. 
14th death of her husband Fred.   A celebration 
ƻŦ CǊŜŘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ǿŀǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ 9ǾŜǊƎǊŜŜƴ ¦a/ ƻƴ 
Oct. 17. 
 
Our sympathies to Jean & Merle Rubish on the 
ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ŘŜŀǘƘ ƻŦ WŜŀƴΩǎ ōǊƻǘƘŜǊΣ DŀǊǘƘ ²Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ 
Garden City, MN, he died Sept. 2 and her 
brother-in-law Myron Janke of Wheaton MN, 
he died Oct. 23.  

Picture Above:  Waitresses ready to serve our 

guests.  Lower Left: Youth group volunteers help to 

wash gourds in the kitchen.  Lower Right:  A full 

house of patrons enjoy their day with friends at the 

Bazaar.  

2016 Fall Bazaar:  A Community Outreach/Financial Success        By Dianne Millar 


